
Distance Learning for All 
 
Dear Mountaineer Families, 
 

There have been new developments for our students in the last few days 
regarding the COVID-19 school closure. The Oregon Department of Education (ODE) 
has asked all school districts in Oregon to shift to a “Distance Learning for All” model 
as they “foresee the strong possibility that our students may not come back through 
our school house doors this academic year”. We are working on a plan for what that 
looks like for us. Teachers have been contacting you to help gain a better 
understanding of how to work with your family to meet your needs. We will adapt 
the way we are teaching your kids based on what you tell us and will do everything 
we can to educate our Mountaineers. 

Please expect more communication from us as we work out the details of our 
plan. Parents, we could not do any of this without the amazing support you give 
your kiddos and our staff. We look forward to working with you to give your child 
the best education possible in this unprecedented time. Please, reach out to me or 
your child’s teacher if you have questions or concerns.  

Lastly, I want to assure you that we will continue to offer food for our 
students, access to our school counselor, and regular contact with teachers. Thank 
you so much for your support and patience!  

 
 

Thank you, 
 
Mr. Houghtaling 


